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TOWN OF GRANBY 

 
MEMORANDUM                                                          DATE: March 20, 2025 
 
TO:   The Granby Board of Selectmen 
 
FROM:     Mike Walsh, Town Manager 
 
REGARDING:    State Provided Local Option – Assessment of Motor Vehicles 
 
 
As you may have heard or read, the Connecticut General Assembly for the Grand List Year 
October 1, 2024 changed the method that an Assessor uses to value motor vehicles.  The new 
method of valuation will use the MSRP (Manufacturer’s Suggested Retail Price) and apply a 
depreciation schedule beginning at 85% to annually arrive at the assessment used for taxation. 
 
The change has resulted in a dramatic decline in the Grand List related to motor vehicles in 
every City and Town (see the attached OPM narrative).  In Granby, the overall decline in the 
value of motor vehicles was $16 million, or 12.36% costing the Town $519,000 of tax revenue.   
 
To add more complexity to the local taxation issue, another change adding a full disability tax 
reduction to certain veterans resulted in $155,000 of reduced tax revenue with those 
assessment exemptions further reducing the Grand List. 
 
Recognizing the breadth of budget variability created by these changes, the Legislature went 
into Special Session in January and attempted to address the issue by providing each City and 
Town with the ability to opt into a Local Option whereby the Town can recapture 5% of the lost 
value, or about 1/3 of lost revenue (estimated to be $185,000) if the Board of Selectmen 
approve the use of the Local Option.  Please see a copy of the statutory changes attached.    
 
Due to the mill rate cap on motor vehicles, this reduction in motor vehicle value basically 
translates into an increase in the real estate and personal property mill rate.   
 
While the budget process is underway and fluid, we believe the difference in mill rates without 
adopting the Local Option (leaving the motor vehicle values at 85%) would raise the non-motor 
vehicle mill rate by .69, or 2%.  Conversely, by adopting the Local Option (recapturing 5% of the 
motor vehicle values) would lower the non-motor vehicle mill rate by .69, or 2%.  
 
Apologies on the urgency of the need for a final decision, but when the Legislative action is 
overlayed on the Granby’s budget cycle, including considerations for work needed to reprice 
12,000 motor vehicles, I respectfully request the following motion be considered to allow the 
Town to move this process forward one way or the other. 
 
Proposed Motion: 
Move that the Board of Selectmen elect the Local Option to apply a modified schedule of 
depreciation (90%) with respect to motor vehicles based on the manufacturer’s suggested retail 
price of such motor vehicles, provided no motor vehicle shall be assessed at an amount less 
than five hundred dollars.  
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